



KEMENTERIAN AGAMA REPUBLIK INDONESIA
PENILAIAN SUMATIF AKHIR TAHUN
MADRASAH TSANAWIYAH MANBAUL HUDA
TAHUN PELAJARAN 2023/2024



LEMBAR SOAL

Mata Pelajaran : Bahasa Inggris
Kelas : VII (Tujuh)
Hari dan Tanggal :
Waktu :

Petunjuk Umum :

1. Perhatikan dan ikuti petunjuk pengisian Lembar Jawaban yang disediakan;
2. Periksa dan bacalah soal-soal sebelum Anda menjawab;
3. Laporkan kepada pengawas kalau terdapat tulisan yang kurang jelas, rusak, atau jumlah soal kurang;
4. Dahulukan mengerjakan soal-soal yang Anda anggap mudah;
5. Pilihlah salah satu jawaban yang benar dengan menghitamkan bulatan jawaban;
6. Apabila Anda ingin memperbaiki/mengganti jawaban, bersihkan jawaban semula dengan penghapus sampai bersih, kemudian hitamkan bulatan jawaban yang menurut Anda benar;
7. Periksa seluruh jawaban Anda sebelum diserahkan kepada pengawas.

I. PILIHAN GANDA

PETUNJUK KHUSUS:

Untuk soal nomor 1 sampai dengan 35, pilihlah jawaban yang paling tepat dengan menghitamkan bulatan (●) pada huruf A, B, C atau D pada lembar jawaban!

A. Choose the correct answer by choosing a,b,c or d!

The following text is for questions number 1 to 5.

Hello. My name is Wijaya. This time, I will tell you about my study habits. I have usual study habits. The first thing I do before I study is washing my face. It freshens me up. I feel like I have a new energy after washing my face. Then, I prepare tomorrow's lessons and see if there's any homework.

I start my study by looking at the lessons that I think is easy. I think it saves more time. I can have more time to study difficult lessons. Besides that, I keep a correspondence with my friends via phone. If there's something I don't understand, I just call my friend and try to solve the problem together.

I think that's all for my study habits. Typical, isn't it? What do you think?

1. What is Wijaya talking about?
 - a. His friend.
 - b. His study habits.
 - c. His study room.
 - d. His lesson.
2. Why does the writer wash his face?
 - a. To freshen him up.
 - b. To make himself more handsome.
 - c. Because he wants to.
 - d. because he wants to pray.
3. The writer starts his studying by...
 - a. calling his friend
 - b. sleeping
 - c. watching TV
 - d. doing a homework

4. The writer studies easy lessons first to...
 - a. save more time
 - b. be relaxed
 - c. make himself look smart
 - d. none of them are true
5. "I keep a correspondence with my friends via phone," The underlined word above has the same meaning with
 - a. phone
 - b. good
 - c. call
 - d. contact
6. Henry is a punctual person. He... comes late
 - a. always
 - b. often
 - c. sometime
 - d. never
7. Marni is a diligent person. She....comes on time.
 - a. always
 - b. never
 - c. seldom
 - d. hardly
8. I... go to the swimming pool. I go there four times a week.
 - a. often
 - b. rarely
 - c. hardly
 - d. never
9. He is a serious person. I... see him smile except on few occasions.
 - a. always
 - b. usually
 - c. rarely
 - d. sometimes
10. I have a habit. I... take a longer route to go school.
 - a. always
 - b. usually
 - c. rarely
 - d. sometimes

The following schedule is for questions number 11 to 15.

Student = Example of a iForward student "Study Schedule"					
Time	Mondays	Tuesdays	Wednesdays	Thursdays	T.G.I. Friday
8:00 am	Reading Lab Live	Reading Lab Live	Reading Lab Live	Reading Lab Live	Reading Lab Live
9:00	English Live Lesson	English Live Lesson	English Live Lesson	English Live Lesson	English Live Lesson
10:00	Physical Science Live Lesson	Physical Science Live Lesson	Physical Science Live Lesson	Physical Science Live Lesson	Physical Science Live Lesson
11:00	English Study Time	English Study Time	English Study Time	English Study Time	Algebra Study Time
12:00	LUNCH	LUNCH	LUNCH	LUNCH	LUNCH
1:00	Art Class Live Lesson	Art Class Live Lesson	Art Class Live Lesson	Art Class Live Lesson	Art Class Live Lesson
2:00	Physical Science Study Time	Physical Science Study Time	Physical Science Study Time	Physical Science Study Time	Physical Science Study Time
3:00	Art Study and Project time	Art Study and Project time	Art Study and Project time	Art Study and Project time	Art Study and Project time
4:00 pm	Homework	Science Olympiad Club	Time for Friends	Yoga Club	Volunteer Project

11. Each lesson is taught for... hour(s).
 - a. one
 - b. two
 - c. three
 - d. four
12. Why does the writer write the text above?
 - a. None of them are true.
 - b. To amuse the reader.
 - c. So they will have something to do.
 - d. To manage the lesson time.
13. The day when we don't have English Study Time is on....
 - a. Friday
 - b. Thursday
 - c. Wednesday
 - d. Monday
14. Who will be the recipient of the schedule above?
 - a. Parents.
 - b. Students.
 - c. Strangers.
 - d. Headmaster.
15. We will have homework on....
 - a. Fridays
 - b. Thursdays
 - c. Wednesdays
 - d. Mondays.

16.



Ahmad : What time is it?
 Fikri : It is

- a. half past seven
- b. half past six
- c. half past five
- d. half past four

17.



Sari has the second break at....

- a. half past eleven
 - b. twenty past eleven
 - c. twenty to eleven
 - d. eleven
18. Four past seven =
- a. 07.04
 - b. 06.56
 - c. 07.14
 - d. 08.04

19. Look at the picture.



Ahmad :...

Ridwan : It is in front of the toilet.

- a. Can you go to the toilet?
- b. Can you show me where the library is?
- c. Where do you want?
- d. What is it?

20. Look at the picture.



The teacher's room is... class 7A and canteen.

- a. in front of
- b. behind
- c. between
- d. above

21. Helgi :...?

Resti : Just go straight on. When you find a yard, turn right and go straight on. The lab is across 8B.

- a. Where can I go to 8B class
- b. Can you show me how to go to the lab
- c. Is it a lab
- d. What is the function of lab

22. Look at the following equipments.

- (1) Test tube.
- (2) Telescope.
- (3) Basketball.
- (4) Praying mat.

Here are things we usually see in the school lab(HOTS)

- a. (1) and (4)
- b. (2) and (3)
- c. (1) and (3)
- d. (1) and (2)

23. Look at the following things.

- (1) Globe.
- (2) Blackboard.
- (3) Bed.
- (4) Playstation.

Here are things we find in the classroom(HOTS)

- a. (1) and (4)
- b. (2) and (3)
- c. (1) and (3)
- d. (1) and (2)

The following text is for questions number 24 to 27.

Marni's school will hold a festival. The festival is held to celebrate the school's anniversary. It is not really a festival. There is no music band, food stalls, or games. There are four competitions held in the festival. First, there will be an English debate competition. The theme of debate is about global warming. Second competition is mathematics competition. Third competition is storytelling competition. The last competition is drama competition. The English debate is held in the hall. The second competition is held in the computer lab that has been modified for the competition. The third competition is held at the class 9C because class 9C is the biggest classroom. The last competition is held in the art room. Though the festival is not what Mami thinks, she still enjoys seeing each competition.

24. How many competitions held by Marni's school?
- 1.
 - 2.
 - 3.
 - 4.
25. What will be held in the art room?
- English debate competition.
 - Drama competition.
 - Storytelling competition.
 - Math competition.
26. What does Marni feel about the festival?
- She feels afraid.
 - She feels sad.
 - She feels angry.
 - She feels happy.
27. Why is class 9C chosen to be the place of storytelling competition?
- Because class 9C is the biggest class.
 - Because class 9C is the cleanest class.
 - Because class 9C is the best class.
 - Because class 9C is the most beautiful class.
28. "The second competition is held in the computer lab that has been modified for the competition."
The underlined word above has the same meaning with....
- altered
 - repaired
 - fixed
 - exchanged

The following text is for questions number 29 to 33.

Hello, my name is Andrea. This time, I will tell you about my school. I go to school at SMP Bina Karya Surakarta. My school is spacious. There is a big yard in the middle of the school. We use it to hold a ceremony. There are 30 rooms that surround the yard. There are 21 classes, 1 teacher's room, 1 headmaster's room, 1 canteen, 1 computer lab, 1 chemistry lab, 1 language lab, 2 toilets, and 1 school clinic. My class is 7A. It is next to the teacher's room.

My favorite place in my school is canteen. The canteen is next to class 9G. It is at the right corner of the school. The canteen has many things. There is a vending machine at the outside of the canteen. The dishes are delicious. My favorite food in the canteen is lotek. The seller, Mrs. Hana is also friendly to students. She serves her customers patiently.

I am proud to be a student at SMP Bina Karya Surakarta. I hope SMP Bina Karya will be the best school in Indonesia.

29. What does the writer tell us about?
- Her school.
 - Her classroom.
 - Her pride to be a part of SMP Bina Karya.
 - Her canteen.

30. Look at the following characteristics.

- (1) Friendly.
- (2) Cruel.
- (3) Patient.
- (4) Rude.

Here are Mrs. Hana's characteristics (HOTS)

- a. (1) and (2)
- b. (1) and (3)
- c. (1) and (4)
- d. (3) and (4)

31. What do students do at the yard?

- a. Play soccer.
- b. Play basketball.
- c. Pray.
- d. Do the ceremony.

32. Why does the writer write the text in simple present tense?

- a. Because the text tells the fact about SMP Bina Karya.
- b. Because she only knows simple present tense.
- c. Because the writer doesn't know any other lenses.
- d. Because the writer wants to amuse her readers.

33. "She serves her customers patiently." The underlined word above has the same meaning with.....

- a. assist
- b. throw away
- c. ignore
- d. give

The following text is for questions number 34 to 35.

This is Alina. She likes English. She always practices her English every day. She wants to bring her English skills to the next level. So, she decides to join her school's English club. Her English's school club has many interesting projects. The club often sends her members to numerous competitions, like English Debate, English Speech, and many more. So, the thing Sinta will do is coming to the club's headquarter. The club' headquarter is located in front of the chemistry lab.

The head of English club is Nindya. She is a dedicated person. She wants her members to give the best to the club. It is a good environment for Sinta to enhance her English skills.

Working with Nindya is blessing for Sinta. Nindya gives Alina many tips and tricks to improve her English skills. She even encourages Sinta to join an English Debate.

34. What kind of lesson liked by Alina?

- a. Physics.
- b. English,
- c. Biology.
- d. Indonesian.

35. Why does Sinta want to join an English club?

- a She wants to improve her English skills.
- b. She wants to have friends.
- c. She wants something different.
- d. She wants to go out from home.

II. ESAI!

Find the antonym of the following adjectives!

36. Beautiful :

37. Narrow :

38. Full :

39. Tall :
40. Enormous :

Good Luck !